In the mid-1990's, my long-term partner and I purchased an investment property in NSW, with the intention of ultimately living in it.

We took out a joint mortgage on the property, in both of our names.

In 1997 we separated and mutually agreed that I would purchase her half of the property from her. By that time we both lived in SA and had lived together for more than 6 1/2 years.

Had we been a married couple, or a heterosexual de facto couple as defined by law, the stamp duty on the change of name on the mortgage would have been trivial.

Instead, simply because we were of the same gender, and our partnership not recognised by law, the amount of stamp duty I had to pay was the same as it would have been if we had not been in any sort of relationship at all. This caused considerable financial hardship at an already difficult time when I had been hospitalised for significant illness and had been unable to perform my usual work as a doctor.

If we are to pay the same tax as our heterosexual and de facto fellow citizens, we should be entitled to the same privileges.

I would ask that these inequities be addressed with legislative change.

[Name Withheld]
